
    Senate Democ-
rats rallied behind 
a bill intended to 
help public-sector 
unions, like CSEA,  
maintain or grow 
membership in the 
face of the well-
known and anti-
union U.S. 
Supreme Court 
decision, Janus v. 
AFSCME.  
With a 22-13-1 
vote on Senate Bill 
908, “An Act Con-
cerning Access To 

Certain Public Em-
ployees By The Ex-
clusive Bargaining 
Representative Of 
A Public Employer 
Bargaining Unit”, 
the Senate ap-
proved and sent 
to the House a 
measure sought by 
labor organiza-
tions like CSEA 
that would bar 
public employers 
from discouraging 
or deterring new 
or existing em-

ployees from join-
ing or remaining in 
a union and re-
quire those em-
ployers to notify 
unions of new 
hires while also 
providing home 
contact informa-
tion, access to ori-
entation meetings, 
use of government 
email and addi-
tional time to 
meet.  
    These steps 
are imperative to 

ensuring providing 
workers at public 
workplaces with 
additional informa-
tion and access to 
learning about 
unionization. This 
is a major victor 
for working peo-
ple and building 
worker power 
within the work-
place by providing 
a pathway to un-
derstanding their 

  CSEA members 
joined hundreds of 
activists at the State 
Capitol on Tax Day, 
May 17th to demand 
Governor Lamont 
address systemic 
racial and economic 
inequality through 
changes to the tax 
structure and invest-
ment in struggling 
communities. Chant-
ing “Governor Lam-
ont, do your job!” 
and “We demand a 
recovery for all!”, ac-
tivists from the Re-
covery For All 
coalition marched 
from the Soldiers 
and Sailors Memorial 

Arch to the State 
Capitol in a sea of 
purple, blue, red and 
green union shirts 
along with faith and 
community groups.  
  The rally was 
hosted on Tax Day 
to bring 
attention 
to the 
gaping dif-
ference in 
tax bur-
dens from 
the work-
ing class 
and the  
ultra-
wealthy 
and the 
need for 

legislation that pro-
vides a permanent 
revenue stream be-
yond the one-time 
federal dollars com-
ing from the  
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CSEA Members Join  
Recovery For All for a Tax 
Day Rally at the Capitol! 
Hundreds March to Demand Progressive 
Tax System & Strong Public Services

Senate Passes Anti-Janus 
Bill, Moves Onto the House 
CSEA Supports Bill that Counterweights Anti-
Union Supreme Court Decision Janus v. AFSCME

PICTURED ABOVE (TOP): Hundreds of Recovery For All coalition members march around 
the State Capitol chanting demands to Governor Lamont. (BOTTOM): CSEA Members meet 
down the street from the Capitol before the march kicks off. 
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  State employees received an 
email from Governor Lamont 
in May announcing the admin-
istration’s plans to, by July 1st, 
head towards a full reopening 
of State buildings and other 
State departments that have 
been fully or partially closed 
since the COVID-19 pan-
demic hit last March.  The 
constituent unions of SEBAC 
met and prepared the follow-

ing response to the adminis-
tration:  
      SEBAC Letter to the 

Administration  
Regarding Telework 

  We are in receipt of the Gov-
ernor’s email to state employees 
on this date. It is good that the 
Administration recognizes its ob-
ligation to bargain with state 
employee unions about telework 
as the 

continue onto page 6

continue onto page 4

Paraeducator Bill Unanimously 
Passes Through the House

As this edition of the CSEA News was going to print, a 
major development occurred at the General Assembly  

pertaining to CSEA’s legislative agenda. Specifically, the 
paraeducator legislation- that our union has been pursuing 

for the past three years- passed unanimously in the  
Connecticut House of Representatives. 

continue onto page 7



Where/How to 
get care: 
  When you don’t 
feel well, it can be 
tough to figure out 
when and where to 
seek care. One of 
the best things to 
do is ask your 
provider or call 
NurseLine about 
when and where to 
get care, especially 
if you already have 
a medical condition. 
However, if your 
provider isn’t avail-
able, here are some 
helpful tips that may 
help you decide. 
NurseLine 
  NurseLine1 may 
help make your 
health decisions 
simple and conven-
ient by providing 
answers to your 
health questions 24 
hours a day, 7 days 
a week at no addi-
tional cost. The 
NurseLine number 
is on the back of 
your UnitedHealth-
care member ID 
card. When you call, 
a registered nurse 
can help you: 
- Choose where to 
go for care  
- Find a provider or 
hospital  
- Understand your 
diagnosis and ex-
plore treatment op-
tions 
Virtual Visits 
  Virtual Doctor 
Visits or telehealth 
may be best for sit-
uations like a cold, 
flu, skin rash or eye 
issue, or when it 
may be safer to visit 
a provider from 
home. You will be 
advised by the 
provider if an in-
person visit is ap-
propriate. Virtual 
Doctor Visits are 

not appropriate for 
serious or emer-
gency medical situa-
tions.2 
  Visit uhcvirtu-
alvisits.com to set 
up your account 
with a provider3 or 
download one of 
the apps to your 
tablet or smart-
phone.4 
Urgent Care 
  Urgent Care can 
be utilized for care 
with all the tele-
health situations 
listed above AND: 
- Back pain 
- Mild asthma 
- Sprains, strains 
- Stitches 
- Nausea, vomiting, 
diarrhea 
 - Minor burns 
 - Earaches 
- Cuts or lacera-
tions needing 
stitches 
Emergency 
Room 
  An emergency 
room visit may be 
needed for the fol-
lowing situations:  
- Any life-threaten-
ing or disabling 
condition 
- Chest pain, numb-
ness in face, arm or 
leg; difficulty speak-
ing 
- Shortness of 
breath 
- High fever with 
stiff neck, mental 
confusion, difficulty 
breathing 
- Major injuries 
- Possible broken 
bones 
- Cut or wound 
that won't stop 
bleeding 
1. The NurseLine serv-
ice should not be used 
for emergency or ur-
gent care needs. In an 
emergency, call 911 or 
go to the nearest emer-
gency room. The infor-

mation provided 
through this service is 
for informational pur-

poses only. The 
nurses cannot 
diagnose prob-
lems or recom-
mend treatment 

and are not a substi-
tute for your provider’s 
care. Your health infor-
mation is kept confi-
dential in 
accordance with the 
law. Access to this serv-
ice is subject to terms 
of use. 
2. This service should 
not be used for emer-
gency or urgent care 
needs. In an emer-
gency, call 911 or go to 
the nearest emergency 
room. 
3. Providers listed may 
not be available in 
every area. Other 
providers are available 
in our network. Contact 
the Customer Service 
number on the back of 
your member ID card 
for more information.  
4. The device you use 
must be webcam-en-
abled.    
Importance of 
mental health  
   Mental health is 
about your thoughts, 
feelings and attitudes. 
Your mental health 
can affect how you 
relate to others, 
make choices, and 
how much you enjoy 
or participate in daily 
activities. 
   Tips to improve 
your mental health.1 
Stay positive 
Thinking positively 
helps with stress 
management and can 
improve your health.2 
Find endearing pho-
tos, upbeat music and 
inspiring quotes on 
renewpositivity.com. 
Keep moving 
Exercise has mental 
health benefits like 
improved mood 
and sleep. Check 
with your provider 
for ways to get ac-
tive. 
Connect with  
others 
If you feel isolated 
and overwhelmed, 
talking to a friend, 
family member or 

It has been a difficult 15 months since 
COVID disrupted our lives and our 
union business.  We have missed hav-
ing in person meetings and seeing 
everyone in person.  Online meetings 
have become part of the normal way 
to conduct business for everyone in 
the last year, but we are very much 
looking forward to seeing everyone at 
in person meetings again!  We expect 
to begin having chapter meetings again 
in September, so watch in the CSEA 
News for schedules, dates and times 
for information! 
 
CHAPTER 401: 
Thursday, June 3rd 1:00PM via Zoom 
Dial In: +1 929 205 6099 

Meeting ID: 972 3349 2300 
Zoom Link: zoom.us/j/97233492300 
Emails will be sent out with the link to 
those CSEA has emails for.  
CHAPTER 409: 
Friday June 18th 10:00 AM 
Friday July 16th 10:00 AM 
Friday August 20th 10:00 AM 
Dial In:  +1 929 205 6099 
Meeting ID: 944 1219 4302 
Zoom Link: zoom.us/j/94412194302 
Emails will be sent out with the link to 
those CSEA has emails for.  
CHAPTER 410: 
Monday, June 14th 1:00-3:00PM in the 
Great Room at the Suffield Senior 
Center (Please wear a mask & main-
tain social distancing!)
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Retirement Division Payroll:  860-702-3528

Retirement Division Life Insurance:  860-702-3537

Retirement Division Health Insurance:  860-702-3533

Anthem Blue Cross  Blue Shield:  1-800-922-2232

CSEA Retiree Organizer,  Kevin Sullivan:  860-951-6614 x118

UnitedHealthcare:  1-888-803-9217

Caremark:  1-800-318-2572

Cigna:  1-800-244-6224

HEP Care Management Solutions: 1-877-687-1448 or visit them at their portal:  
https://www.connect2yourhealth.com/ParticipantPortal/Default.aspx

Meetings  
And News

June Chapter Meeting Info

  Bob Stefanowski, 
former Republican 
nominee for Gov-
ernor, wants to pit 
active state work-
ers against their 
retiree counter-
parts, He stated, 
“In the interim, the 
state pension plan 
is its own version 

of a Ponzi scheme, 
with the money 
that is withheld 
from active work-
ers’ paychecks put 
not toward their 
own retirement 
but toward cur-
rent benefits to 
those already re-
tired. What hap-

pens when the 
game of musical 
chairs stops, cur-
rent employees re-
tire and there is 
nothing left?” 
(Stamford Advocate, 
5/11/21)   
  And while we all 
know his words 
are fraught with 

errors, it is impor-
tant we fight back 
in the news! Con-
tact Drew at 
Dphelan@csea760
.com to get 
started writing 
your response!

State Retiree Threat Corner 
Hear the most recent threats against your  
benefits & learn how you can stop them!

Important numbers to have on hand:

A Notice from  
UnitedHealthcare 

support group can help. See more by 
signing into your plan website at 
https://www.uhcretiree.com/ct/home.ht
ml and go to Health & Wellness. 
Your plan offers mental health re-
sources like: 
Traditional behavioral health office visit, 
where you find a provider and schedule 
an office visit. Virtual Behavioral Health. 
To start, go to www.uhcvirtualvisits.com 
Emotional support line at 1-866-342-
6892, TTY 711, 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week Sanvello app for on-demand help 
with stress, anxiety and depression. 
Download the free app and use your 
member ID card number to get pre-

mium access. 
Additional behavioral health options are 
available.  Call UnitedHealthcare at 1-
888-803-9217, TTY 711, local time Mon-
day through Friday to learn more. 
1. https://www.nami.org/getattachment/Ex-
tranet/NAMI-State-Organization-and-NAMI-
Affiliate-Leaders/Awareness/AKA/Mental-Healt
h-Fact-Sheets/Maintaining-a-Healthy-
Lifestyle.pdf 
2. https://www.mayoclinic.org/healthy-
lifestyle/stress-management/in-depth/positive-
thinking/art-20043950 
Benefits and features vary by plan/area. Limi-
tations and exclusions apply. 

PICTURED ABVOVE: George and Evelyn Breuler have been very active members of 
Chapter 405 for many years, serving in different roles for their chapter and in Council 
400.  They will celebrate 75 years of wedded bliss on June 1st!  Congratulations!

HAPPY 75th  
ANNIVERSARY!
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Annual
    Dividend Rate  Percentage Yield

REGULAR SHARES   0.60%   0.60% 
SHARE DRAFTS (Checking)  0.25%   0.25%
CLUB ACCOUNTS   0.40%   0.40%
Minimum opening balance $25.00. The annual percentage yield is accurate 
as of the last dividend declaration date. Rate may change after the account 
is opened. Fees or other conditions may reduce the earnings on the account.

Dividend Rates - First Quarter 2021

7 Full Service Offices To Serve You
NORWICH

Uncas on Thames
401 West Thames St.
Norwich, CT 06306

(860) 889-7378

MIDDLETOWN
Connecticut Valley Hospital 

P.O. Box 2485
Middletown, CT 06457

(860) 347-0479

HARTFORD
84 Wadsworth St.

Hartford, CT 06106
(860) 522-5388 (Savings)
(860) 522-7147 (Loans)

STORRS
1244 Storrs Rd.

Storrs, CT 06268
(860) 429-9306

SOUTHBURY
Southbury Training School

P.O. Box 644
Southbury, CT 06488

(203) 267-7610

Hours: Main Office: Mon-Fri, 9am-4pm                Branches: Mon-Fri, 9:30am-4pm

Drive-Up Teller (Hartford Only): Mon-Fri, 9am-4pm; Paydays Open Until 5pm

NEW HAVEN
1666 Litchfield Turnpike

Woodbridge, CT 06525
(203) 397-2949

NEWINGTON
O’Neil Plaza

2434 Berlin Turnpike
Newington, CT 06111 
(860) 667-7668

Find all the essential information about the products and services we have to offer. You 
can even print a loan application online! Best of all, it’s accessible from your personal 

computer 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
www.CSECreditUnion.com

The inclusion of advertising in the CSEA News 
does not constitute an endorsement 

Sponsored Content

Stephen Anderson........................................................President 
Roland Bishop..............................................Secretary/Treasurer 
David Glidden............................................. ....Executive Director 
Drew E. Phelan.................................Communications Specialist 
Jason P. Webster..........................Graphic/ Technical Assistance    

USPS # 224-100 ISSN # 0273-6055 
Published Monthly by: 

CONNECTICUT STATE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION

Gone to Soon:  
CSEA Members Who Have Passed On

     The Office of the State 
Comptroller has provided CSEA 
with the following members that 
have recently passed away. Our 
condolences are with their  
friends, family and loved ones.  
Adams, Mary 
Alvord, Mary 
Ambukewicz, Cynthia 
Atkinson, Marjorie 
Barr, Charles 
Bassham, Charles 
Batista, Raquel 
Blumberg, Phillip 
Booth, Kevin 
Boros, Barbara 
Bradford, Earl 
Brown, Antoinette 
Cianci, Joseph 
Ciotto, Biagio 
Cricco, Anthony 
Davis, Raymond 
Delude, Mildred 
Diaz, Luis 
Dilullo, Michael 
Dobbin, Joseph 
Driscoll, Thomas 
Duffy, Robert 
Fitzgerald, Edward 
Floyd, Joy Marie 
Gamboa Md, Jovito 
Gomez Gil, Orlando 
Goode, Carmen 
Gorman Benson, Mary 
Granquist, Katharine 
Grigorian, Charles 
Harvin, Sally 
Hoffmeister, Mary 
Hunt, Edward 
Hunt, Lucille 
Jensen, Helen 
Kahkedjian, George 
Koltracht, Marina 
Lemke, Joseph 

Leone, Helen 
Lewis, Eric 
Lowndes, Robert 
Martin, Tracee 
Mastronunzio, Edward 
Mayo, Roland 
Mcmahon, James 
Mcnamara, Mary 
Mcqueeney, William 
Mendenhall, Rose 
Messner, Robert 
Moore, Stephanie 
Munro, Charles 
Murphy, William 
Negrelli, Joseph 
Parker, Marie 
Parlee, Geraldine 
Pasternak, William 
Pinto, Nancy 
Pinton, Giorgio 
Provera, Aldo 
Pudlin, David 
Riddick, William 
Roccio, Julieann 
Rochon, Marie 
Rochow, Walter 
Ryan, Kathleen 
Sage, Donald 
Sansone, John 
Silva, Maximo 
Sutton, Charles 
Tuey, Lois 
Tupper, Eileen 
Vetare Sr, Richard 
Viens, George 
Warner, Angela 
Waugh, Robert 
Webster, John 
Williamson, Helen 
Wisneski, Mary 
Wolf, Guy 
Wopschall, Carmell 
Yalof, Kathy 
Young, Michaelle
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               Annual
    Dividend Rate  Percentage Yield

REGULAR SHARES  2.00%   2.02% 
SHARE DRAFTS (Checking) 0.50%   0.50%
CLUB ACCOUNTS   1.00%   1.01%
Minimum opening balance $25.00. The annual percentage yield is accurate 
as of the last dividend declaration date. Rate may change after the account 
is opened. Fees or other conditions may reduce the earnings on the account.

Dividend Rates - Fourth Quarter 2019

7 Full Service Of昀ces To Serve You

Visit Our Website: www.CSECreditUnion.com

NORWICH
Uncas on Thames

401 West Thames St.
Norwich, CT 06306

(860) 889-7378

MIDDLETOWN
Connecticut Valley 

Hospital 
P.O. Box 2485 

Middletown, CT 06457 
(860) 347-0479

HARTFORD
84 Wadsworth St. 

Hartford, CT 06106 
(860) 522-5388 (Savings) 
(860) 522-7147 (Loans)

STORRS
1244 Storrs Rd. 

Storrs, CT 06268 
(860) 429-9306 

SOUTHBURY
Southbury Training School 

P.O. Box 644 
Southbury, CT 06488 

(203) 267-7610

Hours: Main Of昀ce: Mon-Fri, 9am-4pm                Branches: Mon-Fri, 9:30am-4pm

Drive-Up Teller (Hartford Only): Mon-Fri, 9am-4pm; Paydays Open Until 5pm

NEW HAVEN
1666 Litch昀eld Turnpike
Woodbridge, CT 06525 

(203) 397-2949

NEWINGTON 
O’Neil Plaza 

2434 Berlin Turnpike 
Newington, CT 06111 

(860) 667-7668

Find all the essential information about the products and services we 
have to offer. You can even print a loan application online! Best of all, it’s 
accessible from your personal computer 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.

www.CSECreditUnion.com

Closed Lincoln’s Birthday, Wednesday, Feb. 12 
Closed Washington’s Birthday, Monday, Feb. 17

The inclusion of advertising in the CSEA News does not constitute an endorsement  
by CSEA SEIU Local 2001 of the products or services advertised.  

Sponsored Content

*Annual Percentage Rate.  Certain restrictions apply.  Cannot be applied toward existing CSE loans.  Cannot be 
combined with any other offer.  Visit www.CSECreditunion.com for complete list of rates.  

Right now is the perfect time to combine end-of-year car deals with a 
low-rate CSE auto loan! You can get up to 125% 昀nancing on the selling 

price, including Tax, Title, Warranty and Conveyance Fee.  

Last year, 58 McCusker Scholarships 
were awarded to members’ children 
and grandchildren.  Our goal is to 
increase the number of scholarships 
awarded this year.   Since this 
scholarship is funded solely by 
CSEA Councils and its Chapter 
members’ donations, we can only 
attain this goal with the support of 
our members.  We would appreciate 
any contribution that you would 
make.  Thank you in advance for 
your support and consideration.   
Please complete the form below and 
mail it with your check to:

CSEA McCusker Scholarship Fund
760 Capitol Ave
Hartford, CT 06106
Attn:  Valeria Lattarulo

Attention - McCusker Scholarship 
Fund Donations

________________________________________________ 
Print Member Name

_______________________________________________________

Address                         City                         State                   Zip

_________________________________________________

Member Chapter or Council 

Bernard H. McCusker

e 

 

 

Drowning In Debt? 
A CSE Credit Union Debt Consolidation  
Loan Can help!

Loans available up to $15,000 
7.99% APR* fixed rate 
One bill to pay each month

*Annual Percentage Rate. Not available to pay off CSE loans, including CSE VISA 
cards. Total CSE unsecured debt limit (excluding CSE VISA) not to exceed $15,000. 
Rate may change without notice. Terms up to 5 years are available. 

Apply today by downloading an application form from 
our website at www.CSECreditUnion.com. Or  
contact any of our branch locations for a form.  
Applications must be received by  
September 1, 2021. 



  Retirees are often targeted by scammers, so 
it’s important to take all steps you can to pro-
tect yourself.  The first thing you need to re-
member is to NEVER give any kind of 
information over the phone.  Scammers will ask 
you to verify your medications or social secu-
rity number by pretending they are your phar-
macy, doctor, insurance provider, or even 
someone calling from Social Security.  Many 
scammers call you from phone numbers that 
show false information on the Caller ID.  Just 
because the caller ID might say something or 
someone familiar to you, doesn’t mean they are 
real.  They are extremely tech savvy and are 

able to mask their iden-
tities.  

Another example 
of a scam aimed at re-
tirees is the call that 
your grandchild is in 

peril and needs your help.  They need you to 
send money to them in a different country be-
cause they are in trouble and don’t want their 
parents to find out about it.  Do not fall for it 
and never send money to anyone overseas. 
One way to protect yourself if you think you 
are being targeted is a credit freeze.  It is free 
and easy to do.   
What is a credit freeze? 
  A credit freeze, or security freeze, is a free 
tool that restricts access to your credit report. 
Since most creditors require a credit check be-
fore opening a new account this is a great way 
to avoid identity theft or data breaches. Credit 

freezes do not affect your credit score and are 
completely free. You are, in essence, stopping 
any personal data from being reported to 
lenders and creditors. If you are applying for a 
loan or new credit card you will need to un-
freeze your credit for this reason.  
  Since a deceased person’s credit report isn’t 
deleted from the nationwide credit bureaus 
systems automatically, it is crucial that when a 
loved one passes, you also institute a credit 
freeze (sometimes referred to as a deceased 
alert), in order to prevent identity theft.  
How do I freeze my credit? 
  Each of the three Nationwide Credit Bureaus 
must be individually contacted for a credit 
freeze—Equifax, Experian and TransUnion. Re-
quests can be made online, on the phone or by 
mail. Be prepared with the following informa-
tion: Name, most recent address, social security 
number, and birth 

pandemic recedes - an obli-
gation that exists under con-
tract, state law, and the 
parties’ return to work agree-
ment signed shortly after the 
start of the pandemic. How-
ever, the Administration’s ap-
parent belief that it may 
unilaterally set a date for a 
change in current working 
conditions as referenced by 
the Governor’s 5/13/21 letter 
to state employees is unfortu-
nate, incorrect, and counter-
productive.  
  The pandemic has demon-
strated that the previous re-
sistance by management to 
the many positive aspects of 
telework was misguided. Not 
only has telework been a re-
sounding success in getting us 
through the pandemic, tele-
work has improved productiv-
ity, reduced highway 
congestion, and reduced 

greenhouse gas emissions 
into our environment. These 
many benefits should be em-
braced as the pandemic re-
cedes not shoved back into 
the box represented by the 
pre-pandemic policy. Our 
state government should 
serve as a model employer 
on these issues, rather than 
lagging behind the many pub-
lic and private sector employ-
ers now embracing telework 
as a mainstay of the work-
place. Where a job can be 
performed through telework, 
and the employee wants to 
telework, telework should be 
allowed. Bureaucratic obsta-
cles and excuses serve no-
body’s interests.  
  We look forward to working 
with the Administration to 
preserve the many public 
benefits that a successful 
telework program produces. 
Until we make any changes 

by mutual agreement, we will 
vigorously resist by all legal 
means any efforts to modify 
telework arrangements that 
exist as of today and will fight 
to preserve all of the many 
benefits telework provides to 
the people of our state. 

SEBAC's Response to 
Lamont’s Re-opening 

Announcement 
  The Lamont administra-
tion has announced their 
plans today to, by July 1st, 
head towards a full reopen-
ing of State buildings and 
other State departments 
that have been fully or par-
tially closed since the 
Covid-19 pandemic hit last 
March.  We know that pub-
lic services are essential to 
our communities and to 
Connecticut’s well being, 
and we look forward to 
continuing and expanding 
our ability to help Con-

necticut’s communities not 
just recover from the pan-
demic, but begin to over-
come the decades of 
growth of income and 
wealth inequality by race 
and class that has left all 
working families, public and 
private, and particularly 
people of color, falling far 
behind the tiny percentage 
of billionaires and multi 
millionaires who are con-
tinuing to thrive in Con-
necticut’s economy. 
  That being said, the safety 
of the public and public 
employees must always re-
main paramount.   State 
buildings must continue to 
provide for appropriate so-
cial distancing, disinfection 
and sterilization protocols 
and ventilation until the 
pandemic is truly behind 
us.     
  We also must preserve 

the positive lessons of the 
past 14 months in terms of 
the effectiveness, efficiency, 
and social benefits of tele-
working where jobs can be 
performed outside of the 
worksite. Those benefits 
not only include improved 
productivity and morale, 
but reduced highway over-
crowding and carbon emis-
sions. In that it is 
unfortunate that the email 
to state employees issued 
by the governor today sug-
gests a possible retreat 
from the advantages of 
telework.   Our Coalition is 
committed to moving for-
ward, not backwards, on 
this critical issue, and has 
issued the below letter to 
the Administration so indi-
cating. 
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State Reopening Response 
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CSEA Frontline Heroes
   Throughout the pandemic, many CSEA mem-
bers have bravely served on the frontlines as 
essential workers and risked the health and 
safety of not only themselves, but the loved 
ones they go home to everynight.  First and 
foremost, thank you for your sacrifices. You are 
the heroes that made Connecticut’s recovery 
happen.  Since the beginning, elected CSEA 
leaders have been fighting relentlessly to ensure 
your health and safety was at the forefront of 
each and every decision that was made. With-
out the trained and dedicated, healthy state 
workforce, our State would have been at a 

complete standstill, leaving the most vulnerable 
members of our community left without aid. 
Fighting for the fair and well-deserved pan-
demic pay for these workers has been at the 
top of our legislative agenda since well before 
the General Assembly convened its session and 
with the end of the legislative session rapidly 
approaching, we hope to share an update on 
this front in the next issue of the CSEA News. 
   Please be assured that CSEA leaders are pur-
suing this fight along with allies in the legisla-
ture, not just on behalf of the brave women and 
men in state service, but on behalf of all of the 

frontline essential workers that risked their 
lives throughout the pandemic - in public and 
private industries. CSEA members have never 
rested when it comes to fighting for what we 
deserve, and we are not going to start now.  
   State service has always been a cornerstone 
of Connecticut, but throughout the pandemic 
the dedicated service commitments of our 
workforce has shown through every facet of 
our society. Thank you for your continued serv-
ice to our communities, without you we would 
not be in a place of recovery nearly 15 months 
later. 

Anti-Janus Bill (Continued)
rights and the 

power behind a union.  
    All twelve Republicans voted against the bill 
as well as Democrat Senator Joan Hartley of 
Waterbury (Senator Norm Needleman (D-
Essex) was absent from the vote as he negoti-
ates with public employees as the first 
selectman of Essex.) 
    Senator Julie Kushner, co-chair of the Labor 
and Public Employees Committee and former 

UAW member remarked after the passage of 
the bill, “For me, after a lifetime of organizing 
workers and representing workers, this bill to 
me is very personal and very important. I’m 
very proud of our state, because I think we’re a 
state that does believe in collective bargaining.” 
    While this bill does protect the rights of 
public employees in CSEA, anti-worker think 
tanks and corporations are still attempting to 
undermine workers’ rights through mis-leading 

“right to work” laws so it’s important we stay 
vigilant against future attacks. This particular 
anti-Janus bill still must pass through the House 
of Representatives before reaching the Gover-
nor’s desk for consideration, so please keep an 
eye out for upcoming actions from CSEA ask-
ing for you to email your Representative and 
the Governor to help garner support for this 
important initiative.  

continued from Page 1

Credit Freezes & Alerts 
How do you create one and when do you 
need one?



  When President Biden unveiled 
his $2 trillion infrastructure bill, it 
took me back in time. I guess when 
you are 67 years old everything is 
back in time. In the mid 60’s, my fa-
ther took me on a stretch of high-
way in Paterson, New Jersey. You 
got on it and drove for a few miles 
and then had to get off because the 
highway was not completed at that 
time. The highway was Interstate 
Route 80.  
  My father told me something 
which at that time blew my mind; 
he said the highway would go from 
the George Washington Bridge 
(well almost) all the way across the 
country to San Francisco, Califor-
nia. I couldn’t imagine one highway 
going completely across the entire 
country. I asked my father how long 
it would take to drive across the 
country and he said about a week.  
Fast forward to June 29, 1983, I had 

been working at CSEA for less than 
six months when the 100 foot sec-
tion of the Mianus River Bridge in 
Greenwich, Connecticut collapsed 
killing three people and injuring 
three others. While it was a terrible 
tragedy, fortunately, it happened 
shortly after midnight and not dur-
ing rush hour.  The section of the 
Mianus River Bridge that collapsed 
was the northbound lanes of Inter-
state 95. Interstate 95 was another 
wonder of the Interstate highway 
system; it ran for almost 2,000 
miles from the border in Maine 
with Canada all the way to Miami, 
Florida. 
  Following the collapse of the Mi-
anus River Bridge, then Governor 
O’Neill challenged the Connecticut 
Department of Transportation to 
embark on a ten year bridge repair 
program including buying the 
proper equipment to inspect those 
bridges. At that time, the bridge 
safety team inspected the Mianus 

River Bridge by using binoculars 
and looking 100 feet up from the 
banks of the Mianus River to con-
duct a visual inspection of the un-
derside of the bridge. While I am 
not an engineer, this did not seem 
to me to be the best way to in-
spect a bridge.  To pay for this ten 
year program, Governor O’Neill 
proposed and the General Assem-
bly passed legislation to increase 
the gas tax by 25 cents.  
  At the same time, DOT realized 
that its engineering workforce had 
been depleted through the years by 
retirements from its heyday of 
building the Interstate highways in 
Connecticut. This was back when 
you took a job with the State, made 
it a career, and retired from state 
service. The call went out through-
out the country and hundreds of 
engineers in CSEA’s P-4 Council 
were hired by DOT. Now many of 
them are headed into retirement at 
the tail end of the baby boomers 
generation as the largest genera-
tion of children now reach their 
golden years.  
  These two events in my life en-
capsulate where we are today. We 

either go big on infra-
structure or we go home. 
The Interstate Highway 
system came about 
through a Republican 
President Dwight D. Eisen-
hower.  The current infra-
structure proposal is 
brought forth by Demo-
cratic President Joseph 
Biden.  

So how are we going 

to pay for going big? Well, President 
Biden says raise taxes on corpora-
tions. Today’s Republicans say, “No.” 
So what was the top marginal tax 
rate for the very rich in the 50’s 
when we started to build the Inter-
state Highway system? 91%. Yes, 
91% and that is not a misprint. The 
top corporate tax rate back then 
was 52%. Today, it is 21% with some 
large corporations paying nothing 
because the tax code is riddled 
with loopholes.  
  I ask myself how lowering the 
marginal tax rate on the very rich 
and the corporate tax rate benefit-
ted the middle class. Not much. In-
come equality is at its greatest level 
since the roaring 20’s. Corporations 
used the 2017 tax cuts to buy back 
stock, raising stock prices for those 
fortunate enough to own stock like 
the CEOs with their stock options.  
We as a country and a state don’t 
invest in our future, we react to cri-
sis. My generation failed in making 
progress on infrastructure; we 
failed in a lot of things. I have a vi-
sion that in the future, my grandson 
will be taking his child to see the 
Lion King (I love the Lion King) on 
Broadway. My great grandchild will 
ask how long it will take. My grand-
son will say that they will take the 
train from Hartford and be in New 
York City in less than an hour. My 
great grandchild will be as amazed 
as I was when my father said you 
can drive from New Jersey to Cali-
fornia in less than a week. We just 
have to have the imagination to 
think big.   
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Go Big or Go Home! 
President Biden’s $2 Trillion Infrastructure 
Plan Addresses our Country’s Need 
By: Bob Rinker, Eastern Vice President  
of Council 400

Council 400 Hosting 
June Virtual Meeting 
with CT Alliance for 
Retired Americans 
Members Asked and the Retiree Team 
Answered - Hear From the CT ARA!
NEXT VIRTUAL MEETING: 
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 16TH  

AT 4:00PM 
SPEAKERS:   

Bette Marafino, President, CT  
Alliance for Retired Americans 

Win Heimer, Executive Vice 
President, CT Alliance for  

Retired Americans 
Amelia Smith, Council 400  
Liaison to CT Alliance for  

Retired Americans 
 
    The CT ARA fights to pro-
tect and expand retirement se-
curity for all Americans.  Their 
goals include protecting Social 
Security and Medicare, and to in-
crease funding for social service 
needs for seniors and others. 
    Emails with a link to the 
meeting will be sent out to 

everyone we have emails for, but 
if you are not able to join online, 
you can call in: 
 
    Dial 1-929-205-6099 then 
Meeting ID: 963 3232 8607 
 
    If you are not receiving our 
emails and would like to be 
added to our list so you can re-
ceive notification of virtual 
meetings, send an email to 
email@csea760.com with your 
name and we will make sure you 
are added to our email list!
    Let us know what you would 
like to hear about at our 
monthly meetings and we will do 
our best to address those sub-
jects!  Please contact us with 
suggestions at 
KSullivan@csea760.com 

In Connecticut, all residents over the 
age of 12 and in Florida, all residents 
over the age of 18 are eligible for the 
COVID vaccine. With  
demand still very high, it is important 
that those who have already been  

vaccinated cancel their 
other vaccine appoint-
ments. You are encouraged 
to sign up for the vaccine 
through several different 

portals, but once you get the first 
shot, please be sure to cancel your 
registration through the other portals 
so that others can find vaccine ap-
pointments. 

COVID-19 Vaccine  
Cancel Your Appointments If 
You’ve Been Vaccinated

PICTURED 
LEFT: Which 
profitable corpo-
rations paid less 
in federal in-
come taxes than 
you in 2020? 
Every year, we 
learn of giant 
corporations 
who profited bil-
lions of dollars 
throughout the 
year, but come 
tax time, pay 
nothing to the 
federal govern-
ment in terms of 
income taxes - 
companies like  
FedEx, Nike, 
Michaels, HP. 
Seem fair? Join 
Recovery For All 
actions through-
out the month 
of June to fight 
against back-
wards tax poli-
cies like these!



Ameri-
can Rescue Plan because our re-
covery will end when the federal 

dollars run out. 
Connecticut's tax system needs to 
add fairness and equity to the tax 

code, it needs to 
provide tax relief to 

low-and middle-income families 
and raise funds to invest in pro-
grams and services that build 
equity, mitigate racial and eco-
nomic disparities and generate 
economic growth. 

With a progressive revenue 
stream our members wouldn’t 

be fighting for pandemic pay or 
against hard zero offers from man-
agement and our members 
wouldn’t be further burdened by 

the increases in the tax structure 
that most often impact the working 
class at a higher effective rate than 
the wealthy counterparts. Progres-
sive revenue is the answer to the re-
curring question of how to fund the 
much needed public services and 
public education while beginning to 
address the systemic racism perva-
sive throughout our state.   
  Senator John Fonfara (D-Hart-
ford), co-chair of the Finance Com-
mittee spoke on the steps of the 
State Capitol during the rally about 
the debate happening just inside the 
doors of the Capitol, “There’s a de-
bate going on inside that building 
behind me, it’s a debate involving 
two very different perspectives. One 
is the view that Connecticut’s econ-
omy is like a wound-spring, it’s going 
to bounce back very soon and we’ll 
be back to where we were. For too 
many families in the state, being back 
to where they were, has never been 
that good.” 
  We cannot return to the status 
quo following this unprecedented 
pandemic, we’ve seen too clearly the 
need for progressive revenue and 
strong investment in the services 
that pulled our most vulnerable 
populations up - both before and 
during COVID-19. It is time for us 
to address these historical dispari-
ties that have only been exacerbated 
by the pandemic in a poignant and 
meaningful way.  
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PICTURED ABOVE (CLOCKWISE): CSEA Staff Bernadette Conway and Joanna James march with activists to the State Capitol; 
CSEA Members pose under the Soldiers and Sailors Memorial Arch;  CSEA Members encircle the State Capitol with other sup-
porters with drums, cowbells and other noisemakers; The crowd grows at the steps of the Capitol as the speakers begin. 

Recovery For All May Actions!

On Tax Day CSEA Members 
Fight for Fair Tax System 
Current Revenue System Leaves Gaps in 
Funding and Hurts Working Class Residents
continued from page 1

  Hundreds of Recovery for All 
coalition members from labor, faith 
and community organizations  
across Connecticut brought their 
demands to the front door of Gov-
ernor Ned Lamont on Saturday, 
May 1st, International Workers Day. 
Activists staged a “die-in” and 
waved banners and flags as the 
street with the Governor’s Mansion 
packed with supporters demanding 
that the state spend more to re-
verse racial and income disparities 
that were further exposed 
by the pan-
demic.  
  Chanting 
over the 
gated man-
sion, protest-
ers called for 
higher taxes 
on the rich 
to allow for 
more funding 
for vital state 
services, ed-
ucation, 
health care 
and housing, 

desperately needed by our most 
vulnerable residents. The coalition 
has backed the proposed legislation 
by the co-chair of the finance com-
mittee, Senator John Fonfara (D-
Hartford) who crafted a package of 
tax increases on the ultra-wealthy 
intended to raise millions of dol-
lars.  
  The legislation would impose a 
2% surcharge on capital gains on 
single tax filers with more than 
$500,000 in taxable income 

($800,000 for 
joint filers) as 
well as a separate 
tax for these 
high-earner resi-

dents with a tax rate 
that ranges from 0.7% 
for taxpayers with 
federal adjusted gross 
incomes of between 
$500,000 and $2 mil-
lion to 1.5% for tax-
payers with adjusted 

gross incomes of $13 million or 
more. 
  In order to recover, Connecticut 
needs a fair and equitable revenue 
system - not just a bandaid. 

Worker Memorial May Day Brings 
CSEA Members to Hartford 
A Fight for Revenue Kicks Off at the Governor’s Mansion

PICTURED TOP: Executive Director David Glidden (Middle), President Stephen Anderson (Right) pose with CEA Executive Director 
Don Williams (Left) PICTURED BOTTOM (LEFT): Recovery For All Members “Die In” to bring attention to the thousands who have 
died from COVID-19; (BOTTOM MIDDLE): Bob Hurvitz, Tom Connolly, Bill Morico and Win Heimer (behind the camera!) listen in-
tently to the speakers; (BOTTOM RIGHT): Tom Connolly urges the Governor to “Fund our Future” and “Invest in State Services!”



The pro-
posed legislation, designed to mirror a bill 
passed in Washington state, would take the 
current Paraprofessional Advisory Council 
and properly rename it to the School Parae-
ducator Advisory Council, which is a more 
accurate reflection of our members’ roles in 
the classroom.  More importantly, the legis-
lation requires the Council to spend the 
next several months compiling a series of 
legislative recommendations for the 2022 
legislative session.  These recommendations 
will start the process of designing program-
specific minimum employment standards for 
paraeducators; professional development 
and educational opportunities that support 
those standards; a paraeducator career lad-
der; an articulated pathway for teacher 
preparation and certification; and teacher 
professional development on how to maxi-
mize the use of paraeducators in the class-
room.  This will not only improve the work 
experience and career development of 
paraeducators but also ensure that Con-
necticut public school students receive the 
best educational services possible. 
    As often happens during the General As-

sembly legislative process, the language per-
taining to paraeducators that passed out of 
the House started off in a different piece of 
legislation.  That initial bill did not move for-
ward in the committee process, but be-
tween para members putting pressure on 
elected officials and making use of the rela-
tionships CSEA has developed with General 
Assembly leaders, we were able to get our 
para language (which started in House Bill 
6557) added as an amendment to House Bill 
6621 (our para language is in Sections 509 & 
510). 
    As many of us know from watching 
School House Rocks, the fact that this legis-
lation has passed the House does not yet 
mean it is law.  It will go next to the State 
Senate, where we hope to find similar sup-
port.  
    Cynthia Ross-Zweig, President of CSEA’s 
Paraeducator Council reflected, “This is a 
major step toward passing this important 
legislation.  For too long, school districts 
across our state have failed to properly re-
ward paraeducators for the critical role 
they play in the delivery of education.  On-
ward and upward to the State Senate!” 

  The Norwalk Hous-
ing Authority bargain-
ing unit which is 
composed of mainte-
nance crew workers, 
mechanics, laborers 
(1&2) as well as pro-
fessional office staff 
and clerical support 
staff met outside on a 
beautiful May after-
noon to kick-off their 
negotiations and to 
rally behind one  

an-
other 
in sup-
port of 
their 
collec-
tive 

demands.  
  All union members 
have committed to 
standing beside one 
another to ensure 
they win fair wages 
and that no work is 
subcontracted out as 
each one of the mem-
bers in this bargaining 
unit are hard working, 
dedicated employees 
who deserve nothing 
less than what they 

demand.  
  Fred Diaz, President 
of the Norwalk 
Housing Authority 
Chapter, reminded us 
that “Negotiations are 
always a challenging 
time, but when we 
fight together through 
our union, our mem-
bers are able to stand 
together for better 
wages and working 
conditions.” 
  CSEA wishes this 
chapter the best 
throughout their ne-
gotiations and will 
continue to help in 
every way possible! 
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MCDONALDS STRIKE ON MAY 
19TH ACROSS THE COUNTRY! 

McDonald workers across the country have been 
active in the fight to secure a $15 minimum wage and fair 
working conditions and on “Walkout Wednesday” these 

workers took to the streets to strike for these demands. 

PICTURED ABOVE:  The Norwalk Housing Authority Bargaining Unit 
Celebrates their Negotiation Kick-Off!

Norwalk Housing Authority Bargaining 
Unit Begins Negotiations with Employer 
Members Meet up to Get Fired Up and Excited Over Upcoming Fight!

PICTURED ABOVE:  McDonald workers and supporters 
joined together on May 19th all across the country to 
protest unanswered workplace harassment complaints, 
low wages and poor working conditions. 

PICTURED LEFT: Repre-
sentative Jeff Currey (D-
East Hartford) addressed 
his collegues and urged 
their support for the 
Paraeducator Bill remind-
ing others that,  public edu-
cation personnel are the 
"backbone of everything 
that happens” in class-
rooms, school buildings.

continued from Page 1

date. If you are 
calling on behalf of a deceased loved one you 
might also need the date of death, a copy of the 
death certificate and marriage license or proof 
of court-appointed Estate Representation. 
When you set up the credit freeze each Credit 
Bureau will issue you a unique pin associated 
with your freeze—keep this Pin Number some-
where safe.  
What are the three Nationwide Credit 
Bureaus? 

Equifax 
800-685-1111 

Equifax.com/personal/credit-report-services  
P.O. Box 740241 Atlanta, GA 30374 

Experian 
888-397-3742 

Experian.com/help 

P.O. Box 9701 Allen, TX 75013 
Transunion 

888-909-8872 
TransUnion.com/credit-help 

P.O. Box 2000 Chester, PA 19022 
How do I lift a freeze? 
Remember that PIN number you received 
when you first froze your credit? This number 
is necessary in order to request a permanent 
or temporary freeze lift. You must contact each 
of the three bureaus to unfreeze your credit, if 
your request is made online or by phone they 
must lift it within one hour, mailed requests 
may take up to three business days.  
Forgot your PIN? You’ll need to contact each 
credit bureau in order to verify your identity 
and reset your account access with a new PIN. 
Should I do a credit freeze or fraud alert? 

  A credit freeze locks down your credit while 
a fraud alert requires identity verification steps 
prior to any release of personal data—both are 
free but neither can prevent misuse of existing 
accounts. These tools cannot help you if the 
thieves already have access to your accounts. If 
you haven’t been victim to identity theft, then a 
fraud alert can protect your credit from unveri-
fied access for one year. Those who have al-
ready experienced the horror of identity theft 
can apply for extended fraud alerts for up to 7 
years.  In order to place a Fraud Alert you can 
contact any one of the three nationwide credit 
bureaus. Unlike with credit freezes, one credit 
bureau will alert the others and save you two 
phone calls. 

continued from Page 4
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Biennial Convention 
Friday, October 15, 2021 

 

The 80th Biennial Convention of the Connecticut State Employees  
Association, SEIU Local 2001 will convene on Friday, October 15, 2021 

at the Aquaturf Club in Plantsville, CT.   
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Registration will open at 8:00 am.   

The convention will convene promptly at 9:00 am. 
 

Elect President and Secretary/Treasurer •
Vote on any Constitutional Amendments •
Guest Speakers •

 
CSEA Chapters and Councils should be conducting their elections in the 
coming months.  Please contact your staff representative at (860) 951-6614 
for information about chapter/council officer and delegate elections. 
 
The Local 2001 main office must receive the results of your chapter  
elections not later than Friday, October 1st in order to properly register and  
furnish credentials for elected delegates.  Only elected delegates and 
elected alternate delegates are eligible to attend. 
 
Any elected delegate who attends the convention will be compensated for 
travel, parking and any lost wages.

Please mark  
Friday, October 15th on your 

calendars.   
We look forward to seeing 

you on Friday, October 15th!

The Aquaturf Club 
256 Mullberry Street 
Plantsville, CT 06479 

80 

Anniversary 
Biennial Convention

th
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CSEA SEIU LOCAL 2001 
NOTICE TO ALL NON-MEMBER AGENCY FEE 
PAYERS BASED ON EXPENSES FOR THE YEAR 
ENDED 06/30/2020 
    This Notice is being provided to all individuals who 
pay agency fees to CSEA, SEIU Local 2001. (Here-
inafter “Local 2001”) under collective bargaining agree-
ments between Local 2001 and various private sector 
employers in the State of Connecticut. Such Notice is 
being implemented in order to comply with the require-
ments of the decision Communications Workers v. 
Beck, 487 U.S. 735, 108 S. Ct. 2641 (1988). 
    The U.S. Supreme Court has held that federal law 
does not permit a labor union to use union funds col-
lected from non-members pursuant to a union security 
clause on union activities unrelated to representational 
activity, if the nonmember objects. Representational ac-
tivity includes all matters germane to collective bargain-
ing, contract administration, and grievance adjustment. 
 
PLEASE READ THIS NOTICE CAREFULLY. IT 
CONTAINS IMPORTANT INFORMATION AND 
PROCEDURES REGARDING YOUR LEGAL 
RIGHTS. 
    Local 2001 believes that the funds it expends on ac-
tivities deemed nonrepresentational, such as certain 
types of legislative lobbying, litigation, public relations 
and communications, are vitally necessary to fulfilling 
Local 2001’s role in representing and improving the 
working conditions for all employees. Employees who 
have not joined Local 2001 are urged to consider the 
benefits of full union membership. Members may par-
ticipate in decision making on matters such as wages, 
benefits, and working conditions. Members may partici-
pate fully in union activities such as developing contract 
proposals, voting on collective bargaining agreements, 
and electing and/or running for union office.  Members 
may also participate in the various member only benefit 
programs offered by the union, such as discounted retail 
and insurance programs, the McCusker Scholarship pro-
gram for children of members, discounted travel oppor-
tunities and other member only benefits that are offered 
from time to time.  Employees who choose not to join 
Local 2001 may nonetheless continue to support the 
union by not objecting to paying an agency fee equal to 
the dues that union members pay. 
    As determined by Local 2001 and verified by an in-
dependent certified public accounting firm, for the year 
ending June 30, 2020, 62.89% of Local 2001’s expenses 
have been classified as being for representational func-
tions; 37.11 of the expenses have been classified as non-
representational. Nonmembers who pay an agency 
service fee that is equal to membership dues have the 
right to object to paying the non-chargeable portion of 
the agency service fee which finances nonrepresenta-
tional union activities. 
    Those who file an objection are classified as object-
ing nonmembers and are required to pay only the fair 
share fee required under the union security clause. 
    The fair share fee reflects your share of Local 2001's 
expenditures for collective bargaining, grievances and 
arbitrations, contract administration and representation, 
as well as other matters germane to collective bargain-
ing.  The categories of activity that have been included 
in calculating your fair share fee include the following: 
1.  Gathering information from employees concerning 
collective bargaining proposals. 
2.  Gathering information in preparation for the negotia-
tion of collective bargaining agreements. 
3.  Negotiating collective bargaining agreements. 
4.  Adjusting grievances and conducting arbitrations 
pursuant to collective bargaining agreements. 
5.  Conducting ratification proceedings for negotiated 
agreements. 
6.  Providing information on the negotiations, or provi-
sions in collective bargaining agreements, as well as on 
matters relating to representation in the collective bar-
gaining process and contract administration. 
7.  Purchasing books, reports, and advance sheets used 
in matters relating to representation in the collective 
bargaining process. 
8.  Paying technicians and professionals in labor law, 
economics, and other subjects for services used in (a) 
negotiating and administering collective bargaining 
agreements, and (b) processing grievances and conduct-
ing arbitrations. 
9.  Defending Local 2001 against efforts by other 

unions or organizing committees to gain representation 
rights in units represented by the union. 
 
10.  Participating in proceedings regarding the jurisdic-
tion of Local 2001. 
11.  Publishing those portions of newspapers and 
newsletters which relate to bargaining and representa-
tion. 
12.  Participating in lawful impasse procedures, and fact 
finding, mediation, arbitration, and economic action in-
tended to secure favorable collective bargaining agree-
ment and favorable resolution of grievances. 
13.  Prosecuting and defending litigation or charges be-
fore administrative agencies relating to ratification, in-
terpretation, or enforcement of collective bargaining 
agreements. 
14.  Supporting and paying affiliation fees to SEIU and 
subordinate bodies of the SEIU to the extent that such 
support and fees relate to the representational interests 
of Local 2001 in the collective bargaining process and 
contract administration. 
15.   Prosecuting and defending litigation or charges re-
lating to concerted activity, the duty of fair representa-
tion and collective bargaining, as well as collective 
bargaining agreements, and any other chargeable activi-
ties. 
16.   Providing social and recreational activities open to 
all represented employees. 
17.   Governing Local 2001, and conducting union elec-
tions. 
18.   Conducting general membership meetings and 
conventions. 
19.   Conducting the bargaining process and all contract 
administration related issues. 
 
  Activities that are classified as non-chargeable include 
the following items. In calculating the fair share fee, 
Local 2001 did not include any share of expenditures, 
either direct or indirect, relating to the following activi-
ties: 
1.  Organizing expenses 
2.  Training in or actual voter registration, get-out-the-
vote, or political campaigns. 
3.   Supporting and contributing to charitable organiza-
tions. 
4.   Supporting and contributing to political organiza-
tions and candidates for public office. 
5.   Supporting and contributing to ideological causes 
and committees, including ballot measures not germane 
to the collective bargaining process or employee work-
ing conditions. 
6.   Supporting and contributing to activities relating to 
foreign affairs. 
7.   Providing benefits available only to members. 
8.   Litigation not related to collective bargaining or 
Local 2001's function as an exclusive representative. 
    Also, please review the report on the chargeable and 
non-chargeable expense analysis applied to SEIU Inter-
national titled CONSOLIDATED STATEMENT OF 
EXPENSES AND ALLOCATION BETWEEN 
CHARGEABLE EXPENSES AND NON-CHARGE-
ABLE EXPENSES SERIES 3 for the year ended DE-
CEMBER 31, 2019.  It was determined by SEIU and 
verified by an independent auditor that 31.79% of the 
SEIU expenses were chargeable and 68.21% were non-
chargeable.  These percentages were applied to the 
SEIU Per Capita payments made by Local 2001 to 
SEIU International to determine the appropriate amount 
chargeable to Local 2001 objecting agency fee payers. 
    Also, please review the independent auditor’s report 
prepared by Novak Francella, LLC which contains the 
Schedule of Total Expenses and Allocation of Expenses 
Between Chargeable Expenses and Non-Chargeable Ex-
penses for the year ended June 30, 2020. 
 
PLEASE READ THIS SECTION CAREFULLY – 
NON-MEMBERS MUST COMPLY WITH THIS PRO-
CEDURE IN ORDER TO REGISTER AN OBJEC-
TION AND RECEIVE AN AGENCY FEE 
REDUCTION. 
 
Current objecting fee-payers who have requested their 
objection be considered permanent and continuing do 
not need to file an objection each year in order to claim 
their agency fee reduction.  CSEA SEIU Local 2001 
will allow those fee-payers who have requested perma-
nent and continuing objector status to be granted the 

agency fee reduction with no further action on their 
part. 
    However, if any other non-member fee-payer 
wishes to object to paying the difference between the 
chargeable and non-chargeable portion of their fair 
share fee as described above, they must do so individ-
ually in writing by mailing via US Mail, notice of 
their objection to: Roland Bishop, Jr., Secretary-Trea-
surer, CSEA, SEIU Local 2001, 760 Capitol Avenue, 
Hartford, CT  06106.  The objection must include the 
objector’s name, address, employer identification 
number, employer’s name, work location, telephone 
number, and email address. Objections must be date-
stamped received in our office at 760 Capitol Ave, 
Hartford, CT 06106 no later than 30 days after the re-
ceipt of this notice by the individual agency fee payer.  
Notwithstanding the 30 day requirement for filing an 
objection, all objections must be date stamped re-
ceived in our office by close of business (4:30 pm) on 
Wednesday, June 30, 2021 in order to be considered 
timely filed.  Objecting non-members who are state 
employees, who pay an agency service fee equal to 
regular membership dues and who file objections, will 
have their bi-weekly agency service fee deduction re-
duced by 37.11% of the regular agency service fee in 
accordance with the calculation set forth in this notice.  
Objecting non-members who are not state employees 
and who pay an agency service fee which is less than 
regular membership dues and who file timely objec-
tions will be refunded the difference between their 
current agency service fee and regular membership 
dues less 37.11% of non-chargeable expenses.   
 
PLEASE READ THIS SECTION CAREFULLY – 
YOU MUST COMPLY WITH THIS PROCEDURE 
IN ORDER TO REGISTER A CHALLENGE TO 
LOCAL 2001’S DETERMINATION OF CHARGE-
ABLE AND NONCHARGEABLE PERCENTAGES. 
 
Individual non-members have the right to challenge 
Local 2001’s determination of the amount of the fair 
share fee. 
    Individual non-members who wish to challenge 
Local 2001’s determination of chargeable versus non-
chargeable expenses, must do so in writing by mailing 
via US Mail notice of their challenge to:  Roland 
Bishop, Jr., Secretary-Treasurer, CSEA, SEIU Local 

2001, 760 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT  06106.  
Only individual challenges will be accepted.  The 
challenge must include the challenging non-member’s 
name, address, employer identification number, em-
ployer’s name, work location, telephone number, 
email address. Individual challenges must be date-
stamped received in our office at 760 Capitol Ave, 
Hartford, CT 06106 no later than 30 days after the re-
ceipt of this notice by the individual agency fee payer.  
Notwithstanding the 30 day requirement for filing a 
challenge, all challenges must be date stamped re-
ceived in our office by close of business (4:30 pm) on 
Wednesday, June 30, 2021 in order to be considered 
timely filed.  Upon receipt of the written challenge, 
Local 2001 will place into an interest-bearing escrow 
account the proportion of the fees collected from the 
challenging non-member that are reasonably in dis-
pute. 
    Local 2001 participates in a procedure through the 
American Arbitration Association under which a rea-
sonably prompt decision will be rendered by an inde-
pendent decision-maker on all challenges.  The 
Arbitrator will be selected by the American Arbitra-
tion Association (AAA). All timely filed challenges 
will be consolidated for a single hearing. The AAA 
will appoint an arbitrator from a special panel of arbi-
trators experienced in employment relations who is 
willing to hear and decide such issues in accordance 
with applicable law and the union's internal proce-
dures, and who is prepared to meet the applicable time 
limits. The AAA will notify the parties of the arbitra-
tor's appointment.  After hearing testimony and evalu-
ating evidence presented by the parties, the Arbitrator 
will have the authority to determine if the fair share 
fee is correct and to order any adjustments therein, if 
necessary, and to order that the funds being held in the 
interest-bearing escrow account be distributed in ac-
cordance with his or her opinion.  The arbitration will 
be scheduled and conducted in accordance with the 
American Arbitration Association Rules and Regula-
tions. The Arbitrator's fees and expenses will be paid 
by Local 2001. If an individual non-member fee-payer 
files a challenge, he/she will bear their own expenses 
for representation at the hearing, such as travel, lost 
wages, and attorney’s fees. 
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   On May 17th, the General Assembly’s Appropriations Committee held 
a public hearing regarding a Joint Resolution to approve a Tentative 
Agreement between the State and CSEA.     
   The tentative agreement covers State School Principals who work for 
the Departments of Children and Families, Correction, and Mental 
Health and Addiction Services. These dedicated professionals oversee 
operations in Unified School District #1 (DOC), Unified School District 
#2 (DCF), and special education, vocational programming, and related 
services to eligible residents between the ages of 18 and 21 in DMHAS 
facilities throughout Connecticut.  
   The State School Principals, who were previously considered manage-
rial personnel, successfully fought to be able to become union members 
and to join CSEA’s P3B Council.  Subsequently, the tentative agreement 
at issue was negotiated, which provides wage increases that the Princi-
pals had previously missed out on.   
   Executive Director David Glidden testified at the public hearing and 
stated, “While this group is very small (currently there are 7 State 
School Principals), the work they do is incredibly consequential for our 
state. When you’re talking about education at DOC, DCF, or DMHAS, 
you’re talking about the key element that can turn lives around.  Over 
the last few years, there’s been a lot of talk about the second chance so-
ciety.  I think it’s right to say that education is the x factor in the concept 
of second chance.  The individuals in this group have dedicated their ca-
reers to that kind of education and to that second chance.  And this 

agreement just helps to ensure that they are treated fairly in return for 
the work they do.” 
   The Appropriations Committee voted in favor of the tentative agree-
ment and now it will head to the House and Senate for a final vote.  

Sponsored Content

Maximize your benefi ts with special savings 
from MetLife Auto & Home®

CSEA/SEIU Local 2001 members can take advantage of special discounts and features on auto and home insurance: 
• Special member discounts
• Earn extra savings with automatic payment options

• Enjoy multi-vehicle and multi-policy savings
• Save more when you drive claim-free
• And more

See how much you could save. 
This program offers you the opportunity to save hundreds of dollars on your auto and home insurance. 
Switch today and see how MetLife Auto & Home makes it easier.

Call 1-877-491-5089 now to get a free, no-obligation quotes. When you call MetLife Auto & Home, be 
sure to mention that you’re a CSEA/SEIU Local 2001 member and your unique discount code: BAR 

MetLife Auto & Home is a brand of Metropolitan Property and Casualty Insurance Company and its affiliates:  Economy Fire & Casualty Company, Economy Premier 
Assurance Company, Economy Preferred Insurance Company, Metropolitan Casualty Insurance Company, Metropolitan Direct Property and Casualty Insurance Company, 
Metropolitan General Insurance Company, Metropolitan Group Property and Casualty Insurance Company, and Metropolitan Lloyds Insurance Company of Texas, all with 
administrative home offices in Warwick, RI.  Coverage, rates, discounts, and policy features vary by state and product, and are available in most states to those who qualify. 
Policies have exclusions, limitations, and terms under which the policy may be continued in force or discontinued. For costs and complete details of coverage, contact your local 
MetLife Auto & Home representative or the company.  
L�����������exp������All �tates��DC� �c� ���� MetLife �ervices and �olutions, LLC

Page 12 CSEA NEWS

State School Principal’s Contract Voted Out of Appropriations!

PICTURED ABOVE: CSEA Executive Director David Glidden testifies in 
front of the Appropriations Committee in support of the State School 
Principal’s Contract.

AMERICANS ARE MORE PRO-UNION AND ANTI-BIG BUSINESS THAN AT ANY TIME IN 
DECADES 

     “Today, all political and all age cohorts hold record or near-record positive views favoring labor over big business. Looking across generations, 
Americans born after 1975 have particularly strong positive feelings toward labor unions over big business. Democrats and independents have al-
ways felt more positively toward labor unions and less positively toward big business than Republicans, and that pro-union bent has risen to 
record heights since 2012. But even among Republicans, the union versus big business sentiment gap rose quickly between 2012 and 2016, and hit 
a record high in 2020.” (The Guardian, May 13, 2021) 
     The public perception shift we are experiencing opens up opportunities for large-scale wins by coalitions like Recovery For All in which CSEA 
is a proud member.  With unprecedented levels of income and wealthy inequality tied with systemic racism, a broader understanding of the posi-
tive impacts of fair labor laws creates a new opportunity to implement the necessary changes our society needs to address the growing gap be-
tween the wealthy and the working people across our country. 


